
BYRAM-CUM-SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of meeting held on Thursday, 21st November 2024 at Anne Sharpe Centre, St 
Edward’s Close, Byram 

Present: 

Parish Councillors Mitchell (Chair), Nicklin (Vice-Chair), A Nicklin, Milner, Lightowler & 
Wharton 

District Councillor  

County Councillor  

Public       

Police  

12.388  PUBLIC REQUESTS, CONCERNS & DISCUSSIONS 

No issues were raised. 

12.389  APOLOGIES 

All apologises given to the Clerk prior to the Council Meeting.  No apology was received from 
County Councillor Grogan.  

12.390  CLERKS REPORT 

• Clerk informed the Parish Council that she had been in touch with North Yorkshire 
County Council regarding the Parking at West Acres again but had received no 
response.  In addition, she had been in touch regarding the ongoing matter with the 
ginnel – again awaiting a response. 

12.391  MINUTES 

Parish Councillor Mitchell asked if everyone agreed with the Minutes from the last Parish 
Council Meeting.  The Parish Council agreed and accordingly Parish Councillor Mitchell signed 
& dated each page thereafter. 

 

12.392  FINANCES 

 (a) SG Parkin Landscapes - £280.00 

(b) S Lifsey – Clerk - £683.61 



 (c) HMRC – NI & tax - £132.60 

 (d) Royal British Legion (Wreath) - £100.00 

  

Total - £1,196.21       

All cheques & stubs were accordingly signed & initialled by Parish Councillors Mitchell & 
Nicklin 

12.393  GENERAL MATTERS 

The Parish Council discussed at length the issues with the Ginnel and in particular an extra 
streetlight.  After much deliberation it was agree and all were in favour that the matter would 
not be progressed for various reasons.   

In respect of the Notice Board on West Acres that was damaged a couple of weeks ago Parish 
Councillor Nicklin is to arrange having it repaired. 

Parish Councillor Nicklin is to get in touch with Sutcliffe Play regarding the Play Area at Byram 
Park Road and the repairs that need doing in line with the ROSPA Report. 

12.394  NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Thursday, 12th December 2024 at 6.30pm, 
Anne Sharpe Centre, St Edwards Close, Byram. 

 


